Hello Everyone, 
           On Mon. March 8  the FOSM Trails Crew  hiked  up Pino Trail  to Pino Spring to remove  a tree previously reported by Steve Roholt and Jamey Browning. The area was noted to be snow covered and icey  with poor footing and assessment showed the tree to be stable with adequate overhead  clearance.  The work site was cleared of debris and small intrusions. Tree removal will be rescheduled when conditions are more suitable for safe work. The trail became increasingly ice covered within a mile of the work site and traction gear was needed. The trail crew included Rav Nickolson, Dave McCreery and Byron

